Care Curiosity Determination



3.10.2025

Dear Parent/Carer

Here is another reminder about the NSPCC's Kindness Challenge starting next week ⁽²⁾

To help us get it off to a great start we are asking you to donate some items to support our up and coming Food Share Programme and Loose Parts Play initiative (see photos below showing how the children have been engaged in outdoor learning this week).

Attached to the Friday email you will find a letter explaining exactly which items we need. There will be some kind of labelled containers in the playground all week so if you do have bits and pieces lying around at home which are on our list then feel free to bring them in. I've actually just received an email from a parent donating some wood for raised beds so already the ball is rolling...Thank you to them!

Just to give you an idea of what Loose Parts Play is, check out this YouTube video (it's filmed in Canada but the principles are exactly the same):

Loose Parts Play video

Our own Loose Parts Play area on the field continues to grow and without question it is the most popular area on the field – even overtaking football!

Have a lovely weekend

Mr I. Johnson

